

MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 13th SEPTEMBER 2010
In the Chair:
Councillor A P McConaghy MBE
Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black, S Blaney, H A Harding, G Hartin, W Graham, C McCambridge, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan, P McShane. 

Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive
Mrs M Quinn, Assistant Chief Executive and Head of Corporate Services



Mr A McPeake, Head of Technical Services




Ms L Mooney, Member Services/Clerical Officer
10/18:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors D M McAllister, C McShane and Newcombe.

Chairman’s Business
Councillor McConaghy offered condolences to families in Moyle who had suffered bereavement since the last meeting.  He offered his sympathies on passing of an ex councillor Mr Michael O’Cleary.

Councillor M Black wished to be associated with these comments


Lammas Fair
Councillor McConaghy thanked the vice chair for standing in for him during the Lammas Fair Monday for official duties.  He stated that he appreciated this very much.
Councillor McCambridge congratulated Moyle Marie Curie on raising £10,000 at the Lammas Fair.

Councillor Blaney stated that he was disappointed at the numbers at the Lammas Fair dinner and informed members that there was only a small number of Councillors in attendance.

He congratulated the HTS for the quick clean up following the Lammas Fair.

He stated that he was also disappointed about the reports of trouble on the Sunday night of the fair.  He informed members that there had been trouble but that this had been blown out of all proportion. He stated that he felt that the Police may have overacted.

Councillor Harding stated that there had been up to 20 motor homes parked on Mary Street over the Lammas Fair.  She stated that this area should be marked out in car sized parking spaces to prevent this in future and that this was the responsibility of Roads Service.
It was agreed that a letter would be sent to Roads Service.

Councillor M Black agreed with these comments and stated that some of the motor homes were parked there for at least 24 hours.

Councillor McMullan stated that it was time that more Councillors attended the Heart of the Glens festival as this was the second biggest festival and it deserved more attention.
This was noted.

Moyle Locality Group

Councillor McMullan asked permission for Moyle Locality Group to be invited to make a presentation to Council.

This was agreed.

252 Coastliner Route

Councillor McMullan requested that a letter be sent to Translink to ask that they reconsider cutting the 252 Coastliner route over the winter as this would inconvenience a lot of families with children attending Dominican College.

This was agreed.

Councillor McMullan also offered his congratulations to Ruari Og for their success in the All County Minor League on Saturday.
10/18:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 9th AUGUST 2010
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 9th August 2010, having been circulated, were taken as read.
After discussion, 

Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,
“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 9th August 2010 be adopted”.
10/18:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 9th AUGUST 2010

Councillors Expenses

Councillor Blaney enquired about expenses which he felt were due to be paid for the meeting in Cushendall regarding Stoney Lonan and the Consultation on bus licensing.
After discussion, it was agreed that this would be investigated.

Invitation to Nenagh
Following members queries, it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Town Clerk in Nenagh to enquire about their invitation to Moyle Councillors to visit the town.

10/18:04
SHARON SCOTT AND KEVIN MCGOVERN (RDP CONSULTING) TO PRESENT THE SUMMARY OF THE DRAFT TOURISM STRATEGY FOR MOYLE


Councillor McConaghy welcomed Ms Scott from RDP Consulting and invited her to make her presentation.


Ms Scott thanked members and stated that she would be discussing work carried out to date and that the next presentation from Kevin McGovern would be a more detailed look at the Action Plan.  She stated that she would be leaving the detailed report with members for them to have a look at before the next presentation.


Ms Scott outlined the completed work to date including desk research, tourism audit, consultations, action planning workshop and strategy development.  She stated that ongoing work included the Audit write up, the Action Plan, budget development and the final report.  


Ms Scott outlined some of the contrasting fortunes involved in the development of the Moyle Tourism Development Strategy and Action Plan. She stated that for tourism purposes Moyle was a premier destination in Northern Ireland but also had the smallest council resident population at 16,900.  She stated that it had the single biggest attraction in Northern Ireland but that the Council had a limited resource base. She informed members that tourism was the key economic driver for the district and that there was a substantial day tripper market but that overnights and average spend was comparatively low.  She stated that this needed to be addressed. She stated that there was a strong B&B and self catering base but that Hotel accommodation was lacking in variety, quality and capacity.  She informed members that there was huge potential in natural product and place but limited investment in marketing and promotion.  She stated that there was a need for revamping of budgets and working with agencies to maximise the potential of the area.

Ms Scott discussed a new strategic direction for tourism in Moyle.  She stated that she felt that Tourism had to be the principle economic driver for the district, a platform for community renewal and an integral and central component of the District’s rural and urban regeneration.  She stated that this would be achieved by the sustainable development of natural resources, delivering tangible economic benefits for local people, investing in basic infrastructure and facilities, delivering a world class visitor experience and presenting a unique and authentic sense of place through the area’s history, stories and culture.


Ms Scott stated that a vision statement for tourism in Moyle had been developed.  She informed members that this statement was; “To shape a unique, signature destination that is internationally renowned for the quality of the visitor experience and the sympathetic development of it’s natural landscape and landmarks as Tourism resources, vital to the economies of Moyle and Northern Ireland, and a Tourism offer that is rooted in the authentic history, stories and culture of the area.”

She outlined the strategic themes, named the 5 P’s, Place, Product, People, Positioning and Partnership.  She stated that with regard to place this would include to work with local communities in shaping an enhanced Village Tourism offer; to position Ballycastle as the main tourist hub for the district, to position Rathlin Island as a must see attration when visiting the Causeway Coast, to develop a Visitor Orientation Centre for the Glens at Glenariff and to ensure that standards of cleanliness, presentation and public realm are commensurate with world class status.

Ms Scott stated that the product was to coordinate and develop Activity Tourism and establish the District as a hub for a range of outdoor activities, to develop and co-ordinate a full years events calendar, to develop evening economies across Ballycastle and the villages appropriate to their scale and capacity, to improve the hotel accommodation base with the introduction of quality luxury and budget facilities, to build on the Natural North Coast programme to establish reputation for high quality locally produced cuisine, to build on the investment in the new Giant’s Causeway Visitor Centre.

Ms Scott stated that to include the people it would be encouraged to have local story telling about the people, places, history and culture of the area to be a feature of the tourist experience, to encourage the sporting, artistic, musical and other talents of local people to be a feature of tourist experience, to develop a stronger ethos of service culture locally, to consider the development of a local ambassador programme, to encourage local leadership within the sector through the Tourism Forum.

She informed members that the positioning included the development of a new Tourism Brand for the Causeway Coast and Glens, to clearly define the district’s tourism offer in newly branded promotional material, to work with external agencies and the private sector to maximise marketing opportunities, to recognise the status of Belfast and Dublin as principle gateways to the Island of Ireland, to develop accommodation and activity packages with local providers, to develop a pro-active PR Strategy, to support tourism development by way of Council commitment to Corporate Fiscal Policy.

Ms Scott stated that to enhance the council’s capacity to develop a sustainable tourism economy by working in close partnership with the private sector, local communities and public agencies.  To develop and launch a private sector led Tourism Forum.  To revisit the role of the Causeway Coast and Glens RTP by way of a comprehensive review of regional marketing, destination management and promotional activity.  To use the review as the basis for the future working relations with neighbouring local councils up to RPA in 2015.  To broaden and deepen local awareness of the district’s tourism offer and to support government efforts to re-establish the links between Balycastle and Scotland.


In conclusion, Ms Scott stated that the next steps would be the compilation of Tourism Audit, the completion of Action Plan, budgeting planning, the final report and the completion by the end of October 2010.

Ms Scott invited member’s questions.

Councillor M Black stated that she was not sure about the strong B & B Base discussed.  She informed members that B & B owners felt that there was not a lot of support for them in the area.  She stated that there were also problems with brochures in that if B & B owners could not afford to have a picture in the brochure they were at a disadvantage as they were put to the back of the brochure.


Councillor P McShane left the meeting at this point.


Ms Scott stated that the high end of the market were doing well and were bringing people in.


Councillor M Black stated that marketing needed to be carried out to get people to come and stay in the area.


Councillor Graham enquired if there was a market for hostel or barn type accommodation.


Ms Scott stated that there was interest in terms of independent travellers
.  She informed members that visitors needed a reason to stay and that more work would have to be carried out to attract people.

Councillor P McShane left the meeting at this point.

Councillor McIlroy thanked Ms Scott for her presentation.  He informed members that he accepted that tourism was a key economic driver for the district.  He stated that there were too many tour operators and tourists in and out in one day.  He stated that there was more tourism potential in Bushmills which needed to be developed.

Councillor Blaney stated that more cohesion was required with regard to the Planning Service.  He informed members that a voice needed to be given to the fact that more tourism accommodation was required in Moyle.


In reply to Councillor M Black, Ms Scott stated that there had been an audit of each village and town with regard to coach parking requirements.


In reply to Councillor McMullan, Ms Scott stated that premises for sale in Cushendall had been identified as ideal for coach parking provision.


Councillor McConaghy thanked Ms Scott for her presentation.

10/18:06
REPORT FOR TECHNICAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT
The Report for Technical Services Department having been circulated, was taken as read.
Salting and Gritting of Footways

The HTS stated that a letter and agreement had been received from NILGA stating that following a meeting between representatives from DRD Roads Service and Local government, DRD Roads Service had responded to the request that they establish whether a third party, (eg Chamber of Commerce) could act as the Council’s sub-contractor or agent in respect of the Roads Service Agreement.

He informed members that the original Agreement (attached Appendix 2) had been amended in blue to cover the use of local businesses and firms working in conjunction with their respective councils.  He stated that the Key Principals of the agreement were;


The agreement be with the relevant Council, which must indemnify the Department for their actions and any delegated actions of their local business partners;

A requirement for the initial recital paragraphs to be extended;


The Council’s risk assessment requirement has been extended to cover an assessment of the capability and competence of participating firms or organizations; and


The corollary of this amended and extended Agreement is that each Council will in turn have to devise and sign up to agreements with participating traders/organizations.

The HTS stated that comments were requested on the attached agreement to the NILGA offices before the 5th October 2010.

After discussion, during which concern was expressed regarding liability and indemnity,

Councillor McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That it would be left to Roads Service to grit Roads and Footways and that Council would not become involved.”
Bushmills Changing Room Facilities

The HTS stated that eight tenders had been received for the building of changing room facilities in Bushmills.  He outlined the details of all tender returns
After discussion, 


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,

“That the contract be awarded to the lowest tender, Dixon Contracts for the sum of £219,474. 

Changes to Harbour Master Personnel
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,



“That the meeting continue in committee.”
The HTS outlined the day-to-day running requirement of the harbours and stated that as such it was proposed to allocate the statutory role of Harbour Master to the Harbour and Marina Supervisor. 

After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor P McShane and resolved,

“That the role of Harbour Master would be formally delegated to the Marina Supervisor.”

The meeting continued out of committee.

Portable Toilet

The HTS stated that the portable toilet which was purchased secondhand by Council some twenty years ago was used by community groups organizing all kinds of functions within the district now needed substantial repairs.  He informed members that the base of the port-a-loo had disintegrated and both tanks had corroded and now leak, these tanks now needed to be replaced.  He stated that replacement parts for this port-a-loo could not be sourced.

The HTS stated that due to the age, the need for substantial repairs and refurbishment of interior and as it is not DDA compliant; it was recommended that it should be disposed of and not replaced.

After discussion,


Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,

“That the Portable Toilet owned by Council would be disposed of and not be replaced.”
Market Street Automatic Public Convenience (APC)

The HTS stated that further to the tender returns last month site visits took place with both companies that submitted tenders. He informed members that both companies provided excellent examples of their toilets and received very good references from the authorities that have leased their toilets. 

He informed members that it was recommended to proceed with a 15 year lease from the cheapest solution which is the Pillar APC from JC Decaux. He stated that this lease gives the supplier full responsibly for the cleaning, maintenance, repair of vandalism, breakages and graffiti removal for the 15 year period. He informed members that it would also have 24 hour opening, baby changing facilities and be fully DDA compliant.

The HTS stated that Council would have no capital cost associated with the installation, no running costs and would receive a revenue stream from the usage of the APC. He informed members that it currently cost Council an average of £8,500/annum to open, close and clean each of their toilets. He stated that there were also average vandalism costs of £1,000/toilet/annum.

Councillor M Black stated that she was in favour of the recommendation to approve.
Councillor McDonnell stated that he felt that this was too expensive and that it was unfair to rate payers.
Councillor P McShane stated that the current toilets on the site were not suitable for re-use as they would have to be brought up to Health and Safety Standards and be made DDA compliant. He stated that this option was viable and would not cause any blockage in the flow of traffic. 

The HTS stated that this would be the cost throughout the period.  He informed members that there would be no capital costs for the building of toilet facilities, no running costs for Council and no opening restrictions.

After discussion,



Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor P McShane and resolved,

“That Council proceed with a 15 year lease of the Pillar APC Automatic Public Convenience from JC Decaux for a sum of £13,075 per annum.”
Liscolman Play Area
In reply to Councillor Graham, it was agreed that fencing for Liscolman Play area would be considered at the Rates Meeting. It was agreed that a sign would be erected in the meantime to stop people bringing dogs into the play area.
Woodvale Kickabout Area

After discussion, it was agreed that a bin would be provided at the Woodvale Kickabout area.
Community Clean Up Day

The HTS stated that it was agreed at Council’s meeting of 9th August 2010 that a clean up day would be organised with the help from local communities groups and schools in the Moyle area.  He informed members that it was hoped that this would take place during September and could either take the form of a beach clean or village clean up.  He stated that all community groups and schools had been notified of this clean up day.  He informed members that gloves, bin bags and litter pickers would be provided to volunteers involved in the clean up.

In reply to queries from Councillor McIlroy, it was agreed that with regards to the Community Clean Up Day it would be investigated if Council’s insurance could be used to cover Community Groups.

After discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,



“That the report for the Technical Services Department be adopted.”
10/18:04
TOURISM & LEISURE SERVICE’S  REPORT
The Tourism and Leisure Services report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Agnew’s Field
The HTLS stated that following a letter sent by Mr. K. Haughey to the Planning Service and copied to the Council (tabled at Council meeting 26/08/10) Mr. Haughey had contacted the Council Offices requesting a meeting to discuss the Council proposals and the proximity of the car-park to his property.

He informed members that a meeting has been arranged for 9th September which all the adjacent residents (70 – 84A Coast Road, Cushendall), 5 Glens Councillors and Council Officers were invited.
The HTLS referred to the previous Council meeting at which it had been agreed to examine the possibility of the field being utilized as a touring caravan site.  He stated that this site had already been included on the Council’s public realm projects application as a car-park picnic facility.
After discussion, it was agreed that Agnew’s Field in Cushendall would not be suitable for a touring caravan site.
Millennium Park – Salmon Leap Walk

The HTLS stated that following a site meeting with Cllr. McIlroy, HTL and the CRO a proposal for a footpath link between the Millennium Riverside Park and the Salmon Leap which would require access through the Bush Salmon Station had been forwarded to the management at the River Bush Salmon Station for their consideration.
In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the HTLS stated that there had been ownership issues with regard to a proposed underpath.

Councillor McIlroy stated that he felt that this would be a very good additional asset.

Gunagh Picnic Site – Proposed Play Area 

The HTLS stated that further to previous reports when Council were informed that a request had been received from the pupils of Dunseverick Primary School for Council to consider creating a play park at the site of Gunagh Picnic Area.

He informed members that outline planning permission had been granted for this proposal.

He stated that Fortress Play had now prepared indicative costing and plan for the area based on what was placed at Turnarobert, Armoy. He informed members that the indicative cost of £50,000 also included wet pour safety surface, fencing and gates.

The HTLS stated that a new measure through the Rural Development Programme had opened to increase the attractiveness of rural areas through supporting the improvement of basic services. He stated that this included the improvement of leisure activities and related small infrastructure.

He informed members that the level of assistance for Community/Voluntary Groups was up to 50% of eligible costs which would require Council to put £25,000.00 match funding in 11/12 budgets. However the level of assistance for Councils was up to 75% of eligible costs which would require council to put in £12,500.00 of match funding and it would therefore be financially better for Council to submit the application.

After discussion, it was agreed that Council would submit the application for the proposed play area at the Gunagh Picnic Site.
Councillor McMullan suggested that all Council playgrounds in future should have some disabled equipment installed as standard.
After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor P McShane and resolved,

“That the Tourism & Leisure Services Report would be adopted”.

Councillor O Black left the meeting at this point.

10/18:07
CORPORATE SERVICE’S REPORT
The Corporate Services report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Extension of the CCTV System

The ACE stated that as part of the development of the above system, an unforeseen technical issue had arisen.  She stated that in order to resolve this issue a further cost would be incurred for installation and configuration of £3897 + VAT.
Councillor P McShane stated that Councillor Newcombe had in the past questioned the validity of the CCTV scheme.  He informed members that he had witnessed the start of the trouble on the Lammas Fair Sunday. He stated that the PSNI had asked that CCTV footage be scrapped.  He stated that people had been attacked on leaving a public house.  He informed members that this had been a sectarian attack and that he felt that storm troopers had been brought in to police Ballycastle over the Lammas Fair.  He stated that the Council should not be spending money for the PSNI to be able to remove evidence.
Councillor McConaghy stated that this was recommended for approval.
On a vote being taken, there were seven votes in favour of and 2 against the approval of the extension of the CCTV system.

National Trust – Mayors Parlour
The ACE stated that the National Trust were welcoming a group of Benefactors and Patrons from the mainland on a three day visit to the region, and have requested the  use of the Mayors Parlour for morning tea/coffee/biscuits and tea/coffee at lunchtime on Thursday 16 September from 9.30am – 2pm approximately.

She stated that they had asked if the Council would waiver the £25 room hire charge.
The Clerk stated that he had spoken to Graham Thompson from the National Trust and that it had been agreed that they could book the chamber for the normal fee.

After discussion, it was agreed that the National Trust would be permitted to hire the Council Chamber for their meeting on Thursday 16th September from 9:30 – 2:00pm at the normal rate of £25.

Land Lettings

The ACE stated that land lettings for the Burnbrae, Lisnagunagh and Coast Road, Cushendall were due for renewal under the normal November terms. She informed members that the Coast Road was currently being progressed as a Capital Scheme, and there had been local interest in developing Burnbrae.  

He informed members that Council may wish to either consider postponing these annual lettings or offering shorter term lettings in the interim.

After discussion, it was agreed to proceed with land lettings at Burnbrae, Lisnagunagh and Coast Road.

Data Protection

The ACE stated that further to last month’s issue on Data Protection, the HR Manager contacted the Information Commissioners Office.  She informed members that they had advised that personal data should only be circulated if there was a business need to know who the correspondence came from. She stated that members of the public may not be aware that their issues would be discussed at a public meeting and that their correspondence would be circulated prior to that meeting.  He informed members that this practice breached the Data Protection principles of keeping personal information confidential.

The ACE stated that however, in some instances, it may be necessary to know who the correspondence has come from.  She stated that in such cases, the member of the public should be advised that their letter would be circulated and discussed at a public meeting with the press in attendance.  She stated that the press should also be advised not to publish address details.

The ACE stated that it was recommended therefore, that all personal data be removed from correspondence prior to circulation at Council meeting.  
This was agreed.

Community Benefit Clauses in Council Contracts

The ACE stated that correspondence had been received from nilga regarding support to engage with the Environment Minister to urge the Department to make an order under the Local Government (Best Value) Act (Northern Ireland) 2002, to provide that certain workforce matters cease to be non commercial considerations for the purpose of S19 of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) (Northern Ireland) Order 1992.  She informed members that a response should be forwarded before Thursday 30 September 2010. 
After discussion, it was agreed that Council would support NILGA with regard to engaging with the Environment Minister to urge the Department to make an order under the Local Government (Best Value) Act (Northern Ireland) 2002.

Councillors Harding and P McShane left the meeting at this point.

Disability Action Plan

The ACE stated that as agreed at the Council meeting 9 August 2010, the final version of the Disability Action Plan would be discussed at the first meeting in September.  She informed members that a copy of details contained in the Corporate Services Report 9 August 2010 was attached for information.

After discussion, it was agreed that the Disability Action Plan would be approved.

Play Area at Cushendall Beach
Councillor McMullan asked that a sign be erected at Cushendall Beach Park to inform people that it was for use by able-bodied and disabled and to give some information on the project.

This was agreed.

Moyle Twinning Association

The ACE stated that the Moyle Twinning Association had requested the 2009/10 annual contribution of £2,000 from Council.  She informed members that Bank Statements had been received and plans for the future included developing a website and enhancing current twinning arrangements.
This was agreed.

Audit and Governance Working Group

The ACE stated that the next meeting of the Audit and Governance Working Group would be held on 20 September 2010 at 10.30am in the Meeting Room Sheskburn House, Ballycastle.
Councillor Harding returned to the meeting.

After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,


“That the Corporate Services Report would be adopted”
10/18:08
INTERIM REPORT FOR ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH AND 




ENFORCEMENT SERVICES



The Interim Report for Environmental Health and Enforcement Services, having been 


circulated, was taken as read.



Consultation on Draft Fuel Poverty Strategy
As mentioned at the Council Meeting of 23rd August, DSD have prepared a Consultation Paper on a new Fuel Poverty Strategy for Northern Ireland.  He informed members that Appendix 1 showed a draft response for consideration.


After discussion, it was agreed to approve the draft response to the Consultation on Draft Fuel Poverty Strategy subject to changes suggested by members regarding disabled applications and tendering.
After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,

“That the Interim Report for Environmental Health and Enforcement Services would be adopted”
10/18:09
INTERIM REPORT FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

The Interim Report for Development Services, having been circulated, was taken as read.

In the absence of the HDS, the Clerk took this report.
Bushmills Bonfire Consultation


The Clerk stated that Council would shortly be commencing the construction of new changing room facilities at Dundarave Playing fields and that as the site to be developed was also host to the traditional Eleventh night bonfire, a need had arisen to explore possible alternative locations and formats.
The Clerk stated that it was proposed to host an open meeting on Monday 4th October at 7.30pm in the Mill Rest Hostel, Bushmills to launch a public consultation on this issue. He informed members that the evening would consist of speakers who have an interest in the topic and neighbouring communities would also share some of their experiences and learning. 

The Clerk stated that the local community association, Bushmills Residents and Environmental Forum (BREF) were at the fore of this initiative and were eager to engage the wider community in the consultation process with the support of Moyle District Council and others. He informed members that BREF also hoped to widen participation from local people and explore possibilities around developing a family friendly festival around the 11th of July with the support of key agencies and volunteers.

The Clerk stated that given that the new changing rooms represent a £250,000 investment, it was imperative that this issue be handled with full consideration and cooperation of the local community in order to reach a consensus for the wider benefit of the area.
Councillor McConaghy stated that it was important that this issue be resolved.  He informed members that it should not be allowed to hold back the project.  He stated that  new site needed to be located for next year’s bonfire away from the present site.

Councillor McMullan stated that he was not against the cultural side of things but felt that Council should not become involved in this issue of Bonfires.  He informed members that it would set a dangerous precident.

After discussion, it was agreed to support the consultation process around the Bonfire site and cultural celebration in Bushmills.
After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That the Interim Report for Development Services would be adopted”
10/18:10
PUBLIC ASSEMBLIES, PARADES AND PROTESTS IN NORTHERN 



IRELAND



(Deferred from last meeting – consultation document enclosed)



Councillor McCongahy stated that the consultation period was over.

Councillor Blaney stated that this had been brought up previously and that he had not been permitted to talk about this.  He informed members that they had attempted to sneak this legislation through. 

10/18:11
DISCUSSION ON PROVIDING MORE PARKING FOR TOUR BUSES



(Requested by Councillor M Black)



This item was dealt with earlier in the meeting.
10/18:12
DISCUSSION ON THE BUS SHELTER ON THE TORR ROAD



(Requested by Councillor M Black)

After discussion, it was agreed that the HTS would look into the current state of the Bus Shelter at Torr Road.
10/18:13
CONFERENCES, COURSES

NILGA and OFMDFM, Sustainable Development Implementation Plan, Consultation Event.  To be held on 28th September 2010 in the Glenavon House Hotel, Cookstown on 28th September 2010

After discussion,


Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That Councillor Blaney be nominated to attend.”


Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That Councillor McIlroy be nominated to attend.”
Local Government Staff Commission, Building Collaborative Learning Organisations – Creating a People Strategy for Local Government.  To be held on 6th and 7th October 2010 at the Slieve Donard Resort and Spa, Newcastle, Co Down
There were no nominations.

Northern Ireland Policing Board, District Policing Partnership Annual Conference 2010.  To be held on 26th October 2010 in the Stormont Hotel, Belfast
There were no nominations.
Nilga, Invitation to attend the CIPFA Annual Conference 2010, to be held on 23rd and 24th September in the Slieve Donard Hotel, Newcastle
There were no nominations.
10/18:14
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985
The Clerk stated applications had been received under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985 for the following:

Occasional licence for Hunter’s Bar for Carey Faughs GAC for 11th September 2010

There were no objections to the above application.
10/18:15
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS

There were no documents for signing and sealing.

10/18:16
CORRESPONDENCE

Letter dated 23rd August 2010 from Armoy Motorcycle Road Racing Club thanking Council for it’s support in Race Sponsorship
This letter was noted.

Letter dated 23rd August 2010 from DVA regarding an application for a new stage carriage service from chambers coach hire Ltd
Councillor McMullan stated that this could create problems with the local the local taxi firms in the town and that Council should think carefully about accepting this.
Councillor M Black stated that the taxi and coach drivers could be consulted on this.

The Clerk stated that the closing date for consultation was 13th September.

Letter dated 24th August 2010 from NILGA in response to Council’s letter regarding Estate Replacement Programme
This letter was noted.
Letter dated 25th August 2010 from RES UK & Ireland Ltd regarding Proposed Altaveedan Wind Farm, Loughguile
This Clerk stated that correspondence had also been circulated at the meeting to inform members of a consultation event to be held in Loughguile on the 21st/22nd September.
Letter dated 26th August 2010 from the Planning Service regarding Planning Application E/2008/0296/F The Marine Hotel and Country Club
This letter was noted.

Letter dated 1st September 2010 from the NIO Human Rights and Electoral Reform regarding the Bill of Rights for Northern Ireland: Next Steps
This letter was noted.
Letter dated 26th August 2010 from the OFMDFM in response to Council’s letter regarding the Presbytarian Mutual Society
This letter was noted.
Letter dated 31st August 2010 from the Social Security Agency regarding Winter Fuel Payment: Northern Ireland Awareness Campaign
This letter was noted.

Email dated 6th September 2010 from DOE regarding Justice Bill: Policing & Community Safety Partnerships
This letter was noted.
Letter dated 2nd September 2010 from Probation Board for Northern Ireland regarding Consultation for their Corporate Plan 2011 – 2014

This letter was noted.
10/18:17
  ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE
There was no other business for discussion.
The meeting concluded at 21:40pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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13th September 2010

